Juan A. Lazo

806 NE 4th Street Grand Rapids, MN 55744

April 28, 2023

Steven Schaar Chief of Police Grand Rapids, Minnesota

Dear Chief Schaar:

As you are aware, I have served in the Grand Rapids Police Reserve Unit since its inception in 1983. I have proudly held the Badge #352.

As the last remaining original member of the Reserve Unit, I have had the honor and privilege to have served under many Chiefs, many members of the Police Department and side by side with many original and current members of the Reserve Unit.

It has been a true honor to serve our community and to have served along side so many dedicated members of the law enforcement community.

The time has come, I believe, to make room for new members. 40 years is a long time, yet it seems like it went so fast.

So with the support of my family, and after long consideration, I hereby tender my notice of retirement from the Grand Rapids Police Reserve Unit.

I will consider my last date as April 30, 2023.

Thank you to you and each member of the department that in one way or another have made my experience a great one. Your example of service to the community is a path that I have tried to follow.

Best wishes to all. Reserve Officer 352 is ready for retirement!

Sincerely,

иan A. Lazo

Proud Original Member of the Grand Rapids Police Reserve Unit.

Badge #352